
When I try to upgrade my LIFEPAK CR Plus or LIFEPAK EXPRESS AED to the 2005 AHA 

guidelines with version 3.x software, why does the device quickly advise “Configuration only. 

No software upgrade or auto test required”?

Explanation:

This occurs because the device has already been upgraded. If you try to upgrade an AED that is already running version 3.x software, the 

device will display the “Configuration only” message. The screen from the LIFEPAK Defibrillator Software Solutions displays the version, 

which should be 3.0 or higher.

Steps to resolve:

No action needed.

Applies to: 

LIFEPAK CR Plus AED

LIFEPAK EXPRESS AED 

LIFEPAK CR® Plus / LIFEPAK EXPRESS® DEFIBRILLATORS

For further information, please contact your Physio-Control representative at 800.442.1142 or visit our website at www.physio-control.com
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